AD# 669364AD#

Early Notice and Public Review of a Proposed
Activity in a Wetland

This is to give notice that The City of Lava Hot Springs is
conducting an evaluation as required by Executive Order
11990 Wetlands, in accordance with HUD regulations at 24
CFR 55.20 Subpart C Procedures for Making Determinations
on Floodplain Management, to determine the potential effect
that its activity in the wetland will have on the human environ-
ment. The Lava Hot Springs Drinking Water Well Development
Project is funded in part by an ldaho Community Development
Block Grant. The project scope of work includes the develop-
ment of a drinking water well and well house with the installa-
tion of 4,300 Linear Feet of transmission lines to connect the
well to the system and will encompass an estimated .25 acres
of wetland. The proposed project(s) is located in the area of
impact of the City of Lava Hot Springs.

The purpose for this notice is to involve the affected and inter-
ested public in the decision-making process.

Written comments must be received by The City of Lava Hot
Springs at the following address on or before September 15,
2025: City of Lava Hot Springs, PO Box 187, 115 W Elm St,
Lava Hot Springs, ID 83246 and (208) 776-5130, Attention:
Mayor Vicky Lyon, during the hours of 9:00 AM to 2:00 PM.
Comments may also be submitted via email at lavacityhall@
gmail.com.

This Notice can be provided in a format accessible to
persons with disabilities and/or persons with limited En-
glish proficiency upon request.

Se le puede proveer esta notificacion en un formato ac-
cesible para las personas discapacidades y/o personas con
conocimientos limitados del inglés a pedido.
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